Allouez Village Hall • 1900 Libal Street • Green Bay, Wisconsin 54301-2453 Phone No.: (920) 448-2800 • Fax No.: (920) 448-2850

Department of Public Works

Agenda Item 10

LE BRUN ROAD PROJECT

The Le Brun agreement between De Pere and Allouez is proposed to be revised as follows:

- 1. The east section of Le Brun, east of East River Drive, will be segregated into a separate agreement so that this can be approved. This is per the last Public Works Committee meeting.
- 2. The west section of Le Brun, west of East River Drive, is proposed to be revised as follows—subject to Village Board approval on June 4th.
 - Delete the proposed sidewalk between McCastlen and Libal Street. De Pere has provided sidewalk already on a portion of this street, and does not want to participate in further sidewalk in this section. The Public Works Committee felt that this could be a cost to be handled by Allouez should this proceed in the future.
 - b. Consider a revision to the draft agreement to detach the De Pere section between East River Drive and McCastlen, and annex this section to Allouez. This has been discussed with De Pere and De Pere has asked that a formal request be submitted to De Pere, subject to Allouez agreeing to not construct a street in this section.
- 3. Proposed Village Board Action:
 - a. Delete De Pere participation in an Allouez sidewalk west of McCastlen should this be constructed in the future.
 - b. Submit a request to the city of De Pere to detach the section of Le Brun from East River Drive to McCastlen and annex this section to the village of Allouez. A draft letter is attached.

C. Berndt May 29, 2013



Allouez Village Hall ● 1900 Libal Street ● Green Bay, WI 54301-2453 ● (920) 448-2800 ● Fax (920) 448-2850 www.villageofallouez.com

Mayor Michael J. Walsh City of De Pere 335 South Broadway De Pere, WI 54155 June 4, 2013

RE: Le Brun Road

Dear Mayor Walsh;

This correspondence is in regard to the closed portion of Le Brun Road between East River Drive and McCastlen Street.

The Village of Allouez requests the detachment of the De Pere section of Le Brun Road between East River Drive and McCastlen Street, and the subsequent annexation of this section to the Village of Allouez. The Village of Allouez commits to no future construction of a street in this section of Le Brun Road in conjunction with this request.

The reason for this request is that it enables the Village of Allouez to adequately construct and maintain a walking trail thru this closed section of Le Brun Road, and enhances the landscaping of this area with the added property.

Consideration of this request by the city of De Pere is appreciated. Please let me know if you have questions regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Steven Vanden Avond President Village of Allouez